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A New Way to Give!   

 

   Is the church the only place you write a check?  
Would you like to not have to remember to bring 
your tithe or offering each week?  If so, then you 
need to sign up for our new automated giving service.  By filling out a simple form, your 
gift will be withdrawn exactly how you want (the day of the week or date of the 
month...once a month or 14 times, it is up to you) for exactly how much you want.  It 
doesn’t matter where you bank and it doesn’t cost the church a dime.  Forms will be avail-
able in January.  So prayerfully consider if this is how God is wanting you to support our 
ministry.  

Video System Update   

 

     While there hasn’t been anything happen-
ing that you can observe, the ball is rolling.  At 
their meeting on Dec 14th, the Trustees voted 
to purchase TV’s from Best Buy.  So we now 
own 2 82” and 1 70” TV’s that they are hold-
ing for us.   
     In addition, they voted to go with Pro-
Presenters out of Oklahoma City.  Jim is work-
ing with them to get the exact system we 
want.  Once that is done, Gary Dunn is au-
thorized to sign the contract.  At that point, 
ProPresenters will purchase the needed 
items.  Once those items have shipped, they 
will schedule us for installation. 
     Before then, we will be constructing a au-
dio/video booth in the back of the sanctuary 
and running power.  Also, we are making up-
grades to the audio system.  It is getting ex-
citing! 

District Conference/Training Event 

The Lake Country District Conference and Training Event 

will be Saturday, January 6th at 1 pm at McAlester UMC.  

At the conference, we will set the district budget and 

elect officers.  Afterword, there will be training for mem-

bers of the Finance Committee, Board of Trustees, Staff/

Parish Relations Committee and Hospitality Committee.  

For more info, contact the office. 

Stigler UMC Scholarships 

If you are currently attending school, you are eligi-

ble to apply for a church scholarship.  The deadline 

for applications is Jan 15 (call the office for info).  If 

you received a scholarship in the fall, we need your 

grades and proof of enrollment so we can issue 

your spring check. 
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This Month in Worship 

Jim will finish his sermon series on Advent/ 
Christmas focusing on the events surrounding 

the birth of Jesus.  The question he will look at is 
“Why…?” 

Jan 7th       Epiphany Sunday 

Coming of the Wise Men   

Matthew 2:1-12 

“Who and why?” 

Jan 14th    1st Sunday After the Epiphany 

Luke 2:21-40 

“Consecrated to the Lord” 

Jan 21th    2nd Sunday After the Epiphany 

Matthew 2:138-23 

“Stranger in a Strange Land”  

Jan 28th    3rd Sunday After the Epiphany 

Luke 2:41-52 

“Didn’t You Know?” 

Mark Your Calendars 

Coming in February 

 
Feb 4      Annex reserved for baby shower 

Feb 7      UMW meeting   Noon 

Feb 11     Scout Sunday & lunch to support 

   our troop & pack (hopefully) 

Feb 14     Ash Wednesday Worship Service 

   6 pm  Sanctuary 

Feb 18     1st Sunday of Lent 

         Finance Committee  Noon 

January 2018 at Stigler UMC 
Jan 3     Noon  UMW Meeting 

Jan 6            Lake Country District Conference/ 

  Training Event   1 pm  First UMC 

  McAlester 

Jan 7  Acolyte Training  9:45 am 

  Sanctuary 

Jan 15  Deadline for scholarship  

   applications (new) and grades/ 

   schedules to the office. 

Jan 16  Order of Elders pastor’s meeting 

  St. Luke’s UMC, OKC  All Day 

Jan 21  Church Council meeting  

  immediately after worship.   

  Lunch provided 

Jan 27  Men’s Ministry breakfast  8:30 am 

  Annex 

 
Regularly Scheduled Events 

 
Sun 9:45 am      Adult Sunday School in Annex 

Sun 6 pm &       Pastor’s Bible Study will resume 

   Tues 11 am  January 21 

Wed 6-8 pm      Ignited Midweek Ministries 

       Youth/Children resume Jan 10th 

   

  

 Why is the pastor 

gone so much?   

 

In case you come into the office expecting to 

find Jim, know that he will be out quite a lot 

in January (and maybe longer) with issues re-

lated to recovery and rehab of his shoulder.  

Please call before you come to make sure he 

is in...so you don’t waste a trip.  And you can 

reach him at (405) 514-1954. 



Acolyte Corp  

Beginning in January, we will be developing a 
corp of children to serve as acolytes.  Chil-
dren first grade and up will be eligible to 
serve.   

We will have a training on Sunday, January 7 
from 9:45 to 10:45 in the sanctuary.  Once 
we have the group trained, we will develop a 
weekly schedule.  How often each child is 
scheduled will depend upon the number of 
children who sign up and are trained. 

If your child wants to serve in this way, 
please contact the church office (by email, 
Face Book message, phone call or a note in 
the offering plate) to get them on the list. 

Sunday School Changes Are 
Changed 

     Because of a changing situation, we have 
reversed the decision to stop children’s Sun-
day School.  There will still be a class for ele-
mentary age kids starting on January 13th.  
On the 6th, the kids will have the acolyte 
training at 9:45, so we will begin back the 
next Sunday.  Parents, if you want us to teach 
a class for children we need you to commit 
to bringing your kids. 

     The pastor’s Sunday School class will 
begin back on the 13th, when we will do a 
study out of the Wesley Bible Curriculum.  
Copies will be available on Jan 6th.  Then on 
the 20th, we will do a study from Faith in Ac-
tion.  Then, based on what we like or dislike 
about the two studies, we will choose which 
curriculum we want to go with. 

Serving on the Gulf 

 Our trip is coming together.  We are sched-

uled to be gone the first week in June (3-7).  We will 

be working in the Houston area somewhere.  Be-

cause this is disaster response, we need most of the 

workers to be people who can do physical labor.  

They are talking destroying or building homes.  Not 

necessarily high skilled, but you do need to be able to 

work.  We will take a few non-laborers as well, but to 

really be a functioning team, we need strong backs. 

 At this point we are estimating that the cost 

will be $500 per person.  If you are interested in go-

ing, we need to get you signed up and a $100 deposit 

paid.  We will try to fund raise to help cover some of 

the cost, but no guarantees how much we will raise.  

To sign up or get more info, contact Jim at 

s1umc@att.net or on his cell at (405) 514-1954. 

Have you turned in your άInformation 

FormέΚ  If not, blank copies are in the en-

try halls.  We need update contact info 

...and we donΩt want to leave you out! 

Men of Stigler  

First UMC 

STAND UP 
The men of the church 

are invited to a breakfast on Saturday, January 

27 at 8:30 in the annex (Jim and others will pro-

vide breakfast).  Following the meal, we will dis-

cuss starting a Men’s Ministry and what that 

would involved.  Every man in the Stigler UMC 

Family of Faith is invited to attend.  To know our 

focus, read Nehemiah 4:14. (Notice new date!) 
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How to Start the New Year 

     As you start 2018, you might be look-
ing for ideas of things you could do to be 
a better you.  In 2015, Pope Francis 
made the following suggestions to his 
employees.  I think we could all profit by 
living out these words. 

VATICAN CITY ð When Pope Francis met before Christmas with Vatican employees, 
mostly lay people with families, he asked them to do 10 things. The list sounded remarka-
bly like suggestions for New Yearôs resolutions: 

ð ñTake care of your spiritual life, your relationship with God, because this is the back-
bone of everything we do and everything we are.ò 

ð ñTake care of your family life, giving your children and loved ones not just money, but 
most of all your time, attention and love.ò 

ð ñTake care of your relationships with others, transforming your faith into life and your 
words into good works, especially on behalf of the needy.ò 

ð ñBe careful how you speak, purify your tongue of offensive words, vulgarity and worldly 
decadence.ò 

ð ñHeal wounds of the heart with the oil of forgiveness, forgiving those who have hurt us 
and medicating the wounds we have caused others.ò 

ð ñLook after your work, doing it with enthusiasm, humility, competence, passion and 
with a spirit that knows how to thank the Lord.ò 

ð ñBe careful of envy, lust, hatred and negative feelings that devour our interior peace 
and transform us into destroyed and destructive people.ò 

ð ñWatch out for anger that can lead to vengeance; for laziness that leads to existential 
euthanasia; for pointing the finger at others, which leads to pride; and for complaining 
continually, which leads to desperation.ò 

ð ñTake care of brothers and sisters who are weaker é the elderly, the sick, the hungry, 
the homeless and strangers, because we will be judged on this.ò 

 ð Making sure your Christmas is about Jesus and not about shopping. [a little late for 
this one] 
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